
Displaced Parking: Utah Arts Festival 
 

 

 

 The Utah Arts Festival will cause employee displaced parking from Monday, June 19 at 7:00 pm until 
Tuesday, June 27 at 5:00 pm.  The festival set-up begins Wednesday, June 14th through Thursday, June 
22nd and clean-up is scheduled from Sunday, June 25th through Tuesday, June 27th. Those who ordinarily 
use the library parking garage will be unaffected and may continue to park there as usual during this period. 
However… 

• If you ordinarily park in the east-side horseshoe area à your parking space will relocate to a 
correspondingly numbered space on 500 South (see attached map) 

  

• If you ordinarily park in “car pool” or “in-and-out” parking spaces on 500 South à you should 
park in the library parking garage during this period; if you need an access fob to do so, please call 
Public Services in advance at (801) 535-7188 



 
200 East will close on Monday, June 19 at 7:00 pm and reopen on Tuesday, June 27 at 5:00 pm. If you are 
parked on 200 East or in the horseshoe prior to the road closure at 7:00 pm, you can still drive out of the area 
easily, as you would on any other evening. 300 East will close on Friday, June 16 at 3:00 am and reopen on 
Tuesday, June 27 at 5:00 pm. Please plan accordingly.  
 
The Arts Fest will impact access to the City & County, Library and Public Safety Buildings. If you have a 
meeting scheduled in these buildings during the event period, please reply to this email with its date, time and 
location. City Council meetings will continue as scheduled. 

• ADA ACCESS ADA and public access will be unobstructed during this period. Please see the blue 
routes on the map for ADA and Public Access to the City & County Building. We are committed to 
ensuring access to the building during business hours and encourage you to reach out at (801) 535-
7188 if these routes need further explanation. 

 
At the Public Safety Building, a security guard will be present at the mid-block crossing on 300 East from 
June 16-25, allowing ADA and other employees to enter (with ID). 

• EMPLOYEE ACCESS Northeast and southeast diagonal walkways into City & County will be closed 
(see red routes on the map below/attached), except from 5 am - 12 pm on weekdays. This means all 
pathways will be open for morning foot traffic on your way to work, but partially close in the afternoon 
as the map illustrates.  All other sidewalks leading to the City & County Building will be open (with 
security checks) all day. 

 

• SECURITY You should carry your City ID badge AT ALL TIMES to easily pass event security points. 
Contact HR at (801) 535-7900  if you have lost or misplaced your City ID badge. 

  Thank you all so much for your cooperation! Feel free to call (801) 535-7188 with questions or concerns 
about displaced parking, and have a great day.  

 

 


